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Foreword 
Christmas has always been a magical time at Fulfen Primary School and this 
year, the Christmas festivities here has been extra special. It was lovely to see 
the excitement on the faces of our pupils in anticipation of going to the Panto. 
It was also great to see so many of you at our outdoor carol concerts – I was so 
proud of all the children – they did remarkably well. 
 
I am sure that pupils, parents and carers would like to join with me in thanking 
all of the staff and governors at Fulfen Primary School for their continued 
tremendous hard work and commitment to the pupils of the school. Likewise, 
we the staff, governors and pupils would like to thank all parents and carers for 
all your support. Last but in no way the least, we, the rest of the school 
community, thank our pupils – they are indeed a credit to you all. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to wish you all a very Merry Christmas and 
a Happy New year, and I’ll look forward to seeing you in 2022. 
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Covid Update 

As the Omicrom variant becomes more widespread, we would just like to reassure you that 

we are remaining vigilant in school to ensure the safety of our pupils, staff and community.  

We have CO2 monitors around the school to enable us to monitor and improve ventilation.  

Please ensure that you follow government guidance and, if you or your child (5-18 years) 

have been a close contact of someone with Covid-19, take a lateral flow device test every 

day for 7 days. 

 

Jaxon Munday, Henry 
Roberts, Euan Blower, 

Chester Castello, Thomas 
Watton, Alfie Benton, 
Abigail Todino, Charlie 

Adams Clarke, Leo Jones, 
Lily Vale, Tess Hollins, 

Thomas Heming Isabelle 
Jones, Romany Mezsaros, 

Luca Bott and Elliot Gibson 
Collins. 

 

Oscar Ridley-Dash, Sienna 
Darnley, Isla Davies, 

Arthur Corfield, Rowan 
Keight, Riley Pickering, the 
whole of 3G for their diary 

entries, Zachary Smith, 
Erin Saint, Evan Kainth, 

Evie Hackett, Evie 
Fernyhough, Harry Jarvis, 

Willow Hems-Fish and 
Scarlett Monday. 

 
 

 

Lincoln Dafforn, Leon 
Perignon-Boddison, 

Antoni Lau, Olivia Fisher, 
Mia Moore, Tilly Harris, 
Blythe Pegg-Wall, Daniel 
Kinson, John Nolan, Emily 
Shaw, Nicole Wright, Lilly 

Johnson, Phoebe Newman 
plus all of Year 6 for their 

determination through 
assessment week! 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Feature 
Everyone had a wonderful time at our year group Christmas Carol celebrations over the last 
few days! Christmas spirits were high and parents thoroughly enjoyed the performances. 
Here are just a few photographs: 

 

   
 

      
 

 

Dates for your diary 
 

Just a reminder – there is an Inset day on Tuesday 4th January so we 

welcome all pupils back to school on Wednesday 5th January. 


